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Introduction 
 
The Willamette Falls Legacy Project is a once in a generation opportunity to establish a vision 
and framework master plan for the redevelopment of the former Blue Heron Mill site in 
downtown Oregon City. This summary report highlights results of the third Community 
Interactive Event conducted at the Ainsworth House and Gardens in Oregon City on December 
12, 2013. The purpose of the event was to present the Master Framework Plan, including 
demonstration plans, and enlist community champions to help realize the vision for the 
Willamette Falls Legacy Project over time. 
 
Description 
 
The event was publicized via the project email list, website, Facebook page, the Oregon City 
News, the Daily Journal of Commerce and community newsletters. One hundred participants 
joined in the event.  Willamette Falls Media Center provided video coverage of the event. A link 
to the presentation and event is available online at www.rediscoverthefalls.com under “The 
Plan” drop down menu. 
 
Mayor Doug Neeley opened the meeting and welcomed participants. Oregon City Project 
Manager Christina Robertson Gardner and Ellen Wyoming of Cogan Owens Cogan gave 
introductory remarks and turned the presentation over to consultant team leaders Mike Zilis 
and Ken Pirie of Walker Macy. They gave an informational presentation describing the current 
design options for the Master Framework Plan and demonstration plans that implement the 
four interrelated core values for the site. Following the presentation, Liam Thornton of Langley 
Investment Properties stated his support for this process and the opportunities it has created.  
Langley Investment Properties has signed a letter of intent to purchase the site. A video of 
Liam’s comments is available on the project website at: http://www.rediscoverthefalls.com. 
 
Participants were invited to take their time to view the Master Framework Plan and 
demonstration plans at a gallery style open house.  People were able to talk with staff about the 
plans, the inter-related four core values, and sign up for a tour of the site in spring 2014.  In 
addition, nearly three dozen participants self-identified as community champions to help see 
the vision implemented over the long term. They identified things they could do to support the 
implementation of the Willamette Falls Legacy Project vision by writing letters of support, 
leading tours and helping form a new “Friends of the Willamette Falls Legacy Project” 
organization.   
 
Written Responses 
 
Twenty-eight participants completed comment card responding to three questions: 

1. For the possible site redevelopment, what inspires you the most? 
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2. What other ways might the four interrelated core values – economic development, 
habitat restoration, public access, and historic and cultural interpretation – best weave 
together for an ideal Willamette Falls future? 

3. What else should we know? 
 
A large majority of responses indicate strong support for the interrelated four core values.  
Respondents mentioned multiple values and several spoke to their interdependence.  They 
expressed a desire to create open space along the river to provide public access to the falls, 
habitat restoration areas and recreational opportunities.  Respondents also agreed that 
preserving and celebrating the area’s cultural and industrial heritage is important, whether 
through the reuse of historic buildings or developing interpretive exhibits for future visitors.  
Comments indicate that people believe focusing on these three values (public access, habitat 
restoration, historic and cultural interpretation) will lead to the fourth core value, economic 
development.  Several respondents conveyed the need for this area to focus on local and 
regional residents and help revitalize downtown by providing family wage jobs, 
condominiums, apartments and related commercial services.  Others favor a focus on drawing 
visitors to the site with restaurants, museums and hotels.  Regardless of the vision, respondents 
believe that continuing to engage the community in these discussions is important to the 
project’s success. 
 
The comment cards are attached to this summary.  
 
Next Steps 
 
The Willamette Falls Legacy Project Partners Group will meet on January 27 to review this final 
community feedback. With the partners’ feedback and guidance, City staff and the project 
consulting team will complete a land use application for a zone change and master plan for the 
site. Public hearings will begin on April 21, 2014.  All members of the community and public are 
invited to join in a regional celebration on February 6 at the KEEN Warehouse in Portland at 505 
NW 13th Ave, 5:30 – 8 pm. For more information, join us online at www.rediscoverthefalls.com. 
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